Florida Department of Transportation

RICKSCOTT 11201 N. McKinley Drive MIKE DEW
GOVERNOR Tampa, FL 33612-6456 SECRETARY

November 28, 2018

Merry Celeste, CPPB

Sr. Department Administrative Manager
Pinellas County Public Works Department
14 S. Ft Harrison Avenue, 4' floor
Clearwater, FL 33756

RE: Time Extension #2 ~ Local Agency Program (LAP) Agreement
Keystone Road from E of East Lake Rd to Hillsborough County Line
FPN: 436011 1 58/68 01 Contract No: GOKG66

Dear Ms. Celeste:

In reference to your request of November 27, 2018, the expiration date of the
referenced LAP Agreement is hereby extended to August 15, 2019. This action will
allow sufficient time for the completion of the project.

This extension is approved in accordance with the provisions stated in Section 3 of the
LAP Agreement and is a record for the project file. Please sign, retain a copy for your
file, and return this original letter to: Tamara Perez, Local Program Coordinator, Florida
Department of Transportation, District Seven, 11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-350,
Tampa, Florida 33612.

By copy of this letter, | am asking our Financial Services Department to refiect this
extension in the Florida Accounting & Information Resource (FLAIR) system.

Sincerely,

Local Programs Administrator

SChp
cc: Linda Mitchell, Accounting Services Supervisor

forh~

Acknowledged:
Barry A.‘Burton, County Administrator
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November 27, 2018

Ms. Tamara Perez, FCCM

Local Programs Coordinator

Florida Department of Transportation
11201 N. McKinley Drive, MS 7-350
Tampa, FL 33612-6456

SUBJECT: Time Extension Request No. 2: Local Agency Program (LAP) Agreement, Keystone
Road Project, from east of East Lake Road to County line
FDOT FPN: 436011 1 58/68 01; Contract No. GOKE6
County PID No. 001769A

Dear Ms. Perez:

The County is requesting a six {6) month time only extension to the subject LAP agreement for time
needed to resolve a constructability issue related to unsuitable materials encountered at drainage
structure S-11. The materials encountered prevent construction using standard means and methods.
This request will also allow adequate time for project close out and final billing. Staff is working with the
contractor, the design consultant, and FDOT to resolve the issue and allow time for review of the
required design modifications. Design madifications have been narrowed to two options following a
meeting with all parties on November 26th, 2018 consisting of guardrail installation at the location or
installation of permanent sheet piling to permit de-mucking and placement of suitable material. The
design consultant is currently preparing a detail for guardrail installation for FDOT review. County staff
requests a six (6} month time extension to prolong the duration of the LAP agreement from February
15, 2019 to August 15, 2019.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to call me at {727) 464-3185.

Sincerely,
PINELLAS COUNTY PUBLIC WORKS

: Pinellas Counly Public Works

Merry Celeste, CPPB 145 forl Harrison Ave., 4 Hoor

Contracts Manager Clearwater, FL 33756
Main Olfice: (727) 464.8900

VITOD: (727) 464-1062

www. pinellascounty.org



